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29th April 2022 

ñNot every day is good but there is something good in every day.ò 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

We would like to take this opportunity to say a very 

warm welcome back to everyone, after what has 

been a very busy week in school (more about this 

later on in the ‘Shobnall Showcase’ section of the 

newsletter)! It seems as though everyone has had 

a really good Easter break (with some fantastic 

weather in parts) and it has been great to have 

seen children, parents and staff looking so well, 

refreshed and revitalised.  

As the warmer weather now approaches, please don’t forget to send your child to school with suncream 
on and sunhats when we are due to have a particulary hot day. Many thanks for your support with this. 

We would also like to take this opportunity to wish all of our 

Muslim families a very happy, peaceful and prosperous Eid, 

which is due to be celebrated either on Monday or Tuesday of 

next week. Eid Mubarak! The children have been exploring Eid 

in school, and will be holding their own celebrations over the 

course of next week! 

Please may we also remind everyone that the NHS COVID-19 

symptoms in adults and symptoms in children have been 

updated. Adults and children who have symptoms of a 

respiratory infection, including COVID-19, should follow 

the UKHSA guidance. Children and young people who are 

unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and 

avoid contact with other people, where they can. They can go 

back to school, college or childcare and resume normal 

activities when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend. As always, 

please refer to the Covid-19 Info page on the school website if you need any further clarification.  

We hope that you all enjoy the long weekend ahead and look forward to seeing you all again on 

Tuesday!  

Eid al-Fitr 

Eid al-Fitr, also known as “Festival of Breaking the Fast,” is the most prominent Islamic festival 

celebrated by 1.8 billion Muslims all over the world that marks the end of Ramadan, the Islamic holy 

month of fasting. Here are some other interesting facts about this holy festival:  

 Eid al-Fitr is the day of celebrating the happy end of Ramadan. Many sweet treats and delicacies 

are consumed to celebrate the sweet end of this holy month.  

 The festival traditionally holds a three-day celebration which involves praying, feasting, family 

gatherings, exchanging gifts and helping the needy. 

 Eid al-Fitr is a day of thanksgiving to Allah for showering the eternal blessings and giving all a 

chance to enjoy the blessings of the month of Ramadan. 

 Zakat al-Fitr is a kind of donation where you lend a hand to the poor and needy conducting the 

charity at the end of the fasting month, Ramadan. Such a practice is done to cleanse a Muslim 
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soul from any sins, committed during the 

month of Ramadan as well as for inner peace 

and happiness. This is the most beautiful part 

of this festival which is done with great love. 

Muslims shower the needy with great gifts, 

sweets, clothes and food items and bless 

their day with eternal joys.  
 Like many festivals, Eid al-Fitr involves the 

practice of gifting. As we all know, gifts act as 

a perfect medium for expressing your 

emotions. Be it expressing the feelings of the 

heart or conveying the best wishes of the 

occasion; they are often given to increase the 

charm of the moment.  

 Hillary Clinton hosted the first Eid al-Fitr at White House in 1996. Later, the Clintons continued 

the tradition every year after. The dinner was attended by the prominent members of the Muslim 

American community, including politicians, leaders and students. With the passage of time, the 

Eid al-Fitr dinner tradition has continued with every president. George W Bush and Barack 

Obama hosted the Ramadan dinner every year of their presidency.  

10 Top Tips for Parents to Support Children to Read 

Earlier this week, the Department for Education published 
some advice for parents to help primary-aged children read at 
home. We thought it would be useful to share the link with you: 

10 top tips for parents to support children to read 

Parents, carers, guardians and families can use this advice to 
encourage and support reading. 

There’s further resources available online at Online education 
resources: English resources. 

New Channel 4 Series – The Dog 
Academy 

We have been approached by a TV 
company called Five Mile Films who 
make the Channel 4 series The Dog 
House. They are currently making a 
brand-new prime time series for 
Channel 4 called The Dog Academy 
which is all about misbehaving dogs 
and their owners.  

They’re looking to hear from people 
who might be struggling with their 
dog’s behaviour and need help to 
overcome their dog’s issues. From 
small quirks to life impacting 
behaviour, they’ve assembled a 
team of the very best trainers in 
Britain to help owners transform their 
dogs once and for all.  

The series will be filmed later this 
year, but they’d love to start hearing 
from people now. At the moment, 
they’re trying to spread the word and 
encourage people to apply.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources/english-resources#english
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources/english-resources#english


Please see the flyer with details on how to apply.   

PFA News! 

Thank you to all of those who were able to attend the PFA 
meeting on Thursday! A lot was discussed as usual and much 
has been planned for the summer term… 

PFA Midsummer Movie Night – Tuesday 24 May 2022, 3.30 – 

5.15pm 

After the success of the last film night, the PFA have planned for 

another on Tuesday 24 May for children in Reception to Year 6. 

Each class will select their own film to watch in their classroom. 

Tickets will go on sale from Monday 9 May and can be purchased 

at the key stage 2 playground entrance every morning from 

8.45am (please look out for the sign!). They will be priced at 

£3.50, which includes the film, a drink and some sweets. 

Additional snacks will be available to purchase on the night (i.e. 

crisps, popcorn), so the children are allowed to bring in a small amount of spending money on the day 

if they would like to do this. Pick up will be from your child’s usual gate at 5.15pm.  

Summer Bingo, Wednesday 6 July 2022, 6.00pm  

Back by popular demand, the PFA will be holding another bingo 

session on Wednesday 6 July in the school hall. Doors open from 

5.30pm with ‘eyes-down’ at 6.00pm. Mr Adams will be bingo caller 

again and tea, coffee, cold drinks, hotdogs, burgers and other 

snacks will be on sale during the evening. The bingo books will be 

available to purchase on arrival. The PFA are intending to buy a 

selection of wonderful prizes to award on the night and would like 

your help! On Friday 1 July, the children (and staff) are allowed to 

come to school in non-uniform! The charge for this is £1.00 so that 

the PFA can use the donations to purchase some extra-special 

items for the children (and adults!) who are successful in calling ‘house’! We do hope that you are able 

to come and support this event, which is always tremendous fun! 

Thank you once again to everyone for supporting the PFA – your time and fundraising really does 
make a difference to the children of our school! 

May Day 

May Day is a festival that celebrates the arrival 
of Spring. This day is celebrated throughout the 
world. In many countries it is a major holiday 
such as the United Kingdom, India, Romania, 
Sweden, and Norway. In many countries the day 
is celebrated as Labour Day. Here are some 
facts about the day...  

 May Day has a long history and tradition 
in England. The day is celebrated with 
music and dancing. Perhaps the most 
famous part of the celebration is the 
Maypole. Children dance around the 
Maypole holding onto colourful ribbons. 
Many people use flowers and leaves to make hoops and hair garlands as well. A lot of towns 
also crown a May Queen on this day. 

 May Day has changed throughout history. In Greek and Roman times, it was a day to celebrate 
spring and specifically the goddesses over spring. In early Gaelic times as well as in pre-
Christian times in Scandinavia, May Day was also a day to celebrate the coming of Spring. When 



Christianity came to Europe and England, May Day became intertwined with Easter and other 
Christian celebrations.  

 Morris Dancers in England wear hats decorated with flowers, suspenders, and ankle bells. They 
stomp their feet, wave handkerchiefs, and bang sticks together when they dance. One traditional 
May Day dance in England is called the Cumberland Square.  

 A Maypole stands all year long in Inkwell, England. It has been there since 1894. Maypoles were 
sometimes made from old ship's masts.  

Online Safety Tips  

Occurring through messaging apps, on social media and 

in online games, group chats are among the most popular 

ways that young people engage with their peers online. 

Involving, by definition, three or more individuals, these 

groups allow users to send messages, images and videos 

to everyone in one place. While they are useful for helping 

friends, people with shared interests or members of a club 

to communicate and coordinate activities, they can also 

leave young people feeling excluded and bullied – as well as providing opportunities for inappropriate 

content to be shared and viewed. 

In the guide, you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as bullying, inappropriate content and 

unknown members. 

School Uniform Exchange 
 
Please don’t forget the school uniform exchange, which continues! There is 
a box situated just by the main school office for any parents who have items 
they wish to donate. Please could we ask that these are cleaned and in good 
condition before placing in the box! Amy Roobottom continues sorting and 
collating this. As previously stated, if you wish to contact Amy to ask what is 
available that you might be in need of, please contact the school office via 
shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk and we will ensure this is forwarded to her. 
 
Hot Lunch Options – 3 May – 6 May 2022 
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       SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery 

This week in Nursery we have started our new topic 

on 'All Creatures Great and Small'.  Having read the 

story Dear Zoo by Rod Campbell, we have discussed 

animals that would and would not make good pets 

and have met some pets that belong to members of 

staff in school!  Mrs France brought in Pippy, her 

hamster and Mrs Farrington brought in Hetty, her 

Cockapoo!  The children were very excited about 

their special visitors and enjoyed learning about the 

needs of the different animals, as well as showing 

great care whilst petting them!  Unfortunately, we 

haven't met Mrs Sangster's pet snake yet, but did get 

to look at the latest skin that has been shed!  This 

week the children have also begun their balance bike 

course with Mr Attwood and have made a very 

promising start!  

Reception  

The Reception children have had an exciting start to 

the new term. It was fantastic to see them arrive to 

school eager to begin learning all about minibeasts 

for our new theme ‘It’s a Bugs Life.’ 

They thoroughly enjoyed carrying out 

their own research using books and 

IPads and enjoyed listening to each 

other as they shared lots of 

interesting facts. 

The children were very happy to find 

out that a group of ladybirds is called 

a loveliness! 

The children were very excited as we 

headed down to Forest School to 

begin our first session. 

I was very impressed with the 

children as they listened carefully to 

the various expectations such as, 

walking around the fire circle and 

moving natural materials 

appropriately. They all became 

explorers as they found a variety of 

minibeasts including a huge worm 

and beetle! They also created their own minibeasts using natural materials and joined in with games 

and songs. 

We can’t wait for next week’s session when we hope to bring some minibeasts back to the classroom!! 

Year 1 



Year 1 have had a great first week back! In English we had a bourbon thief in the classroom and the 

children used their investigating skills to find out the perpetrator. The children are then going to use their 

knowledge of the events that took place to write a news report. In Maths we have started our new topic 

of division and the children have been super resilient with this tricky unit of work. We have used lots of 

concrete resources to help with our understanding of grouping numbers. In our topic this week, we have 

been looking at science and the changes in the season. Yesterday we went on a lovely walk looking for 

any signs of it being springtime. The children loved this activity and we even spotted some lambs. 

Year 2  

Year 2 have come back with an abundance of energy after the Easter 

Holidays! This week it has been full steam ahead with SATs revision. 

Each day the children have been looking back at all the things they 

have learnt this year, from column addition & subtraction, to the 

difference between a verb and an adverb. It has been wonderful to 

see how much the children have retained and they are brimming with 

confidence about the upcoming SATs week. However, the highlight of 

the week was on Friday afternoon when Year 2 participated in 

Bhangra Dancing, led by JTHS. It was fantastic to see all the children 

participating fully and enjoying a well-deserved dance after all their 

hard work this week!   

 

Year 3 

Year 3 have had a great first week back. We have continued learning about fractions in our maths 

lessons. The children have been counting forwards and backwards in tens using a number line to 

support them. In English, we have started our new unit ‘Myths and Legends’. The children have enjoyed 

reading a range of myths and legends and learning about the key features included. On Friday, the 

children created a description of a mythological creature using a thesaurus to help them to include 

interesting vocabulary.    

Year 4 

Year 4 have made a superb start to the summer term! It has been fantastic to see that some of the 

children have been able to create their Ancient Egyptian project over the Easter break and they look 

amazing! I can't wait to see what the rest of the children bring in over the coming weeks. In Maths, we 

have started our new unit on decimals looking at dividing a number by 10 into a decimal, where the 

children have been using the place value grids to aid their learning. As always, the children have 

continued with their revision of timetables. In English, the children have been learning about classical 

poetry and have created their own classical poem! Across the curriculum, the children have started their 

new topic in French to identify how they say the time. A great first week back Year 4!  

Year 5 

Year 5 have settled back into school well after the Easter 

holidays, enjoying their first Forest School session which went 

very well. Despite the colder weather, the children thoroughly 

enjoyed the activities out in the fresh air. Miss Lord organised 

all activities and we were joined by Mr Hussein and Mr 

Rowley. 

In English, this week the children have been thinking about 

reasons why children should be able to use electronic devices 

after reading a letter from Mr Hussein and Mrs Knight. The 

children have been learning about using persuasive phrases 

and writing in a formal manner.  

 



Year 6 

After a well-deserved Easter break, Year 6 have come back to school with a hard-working attitude! The 

children have been spending their time revising different areas of maths, reading and writing in 

preparation for their SATs tests in a couple of weeks.  

Reading Corner  

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 7+…  

Eddie Albert and the Amazing Animal Gang 

Written by Paul OôGrady  
 
There’s something special about Eddie Albert and that is he can 
understand and talk to animals. He keeps it a secret of course, but even 
so it’s got him into scrapes at school (he was rescuing a trapped seagull) 
plus the other kids think there’s something not quite right about him. 
When he’s sent to stay with his wealthy Aunt Budge in Amsterdam, then 
imagine his surprise to discover that she can do it too. His holiday gets 
even more exciting when he spots a kidnapped orangutan that 
desperately needs help. With his new friend, Flo, plus his pets Butch the 
dog and Bunty the hamster, Eddie sets out to rescue the creature. The 
adventures that follow are funny, lively and feature a fabulous cast of 
characters including one of the best villainesses since Cruella de Vil. 
The author’s love for animals shines through and Butch and Bunty 
provide many of the best moments. There are black and white illustrations by Sue Hellard throughout, 
an extra treat, lovely sketches of the setting and our heroes, the two and the four-legged ones. 
 
Head Teacher’s Awards Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

Team Points 

 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
29.04.22) 

162 66 105 117 

Position 
 

1st – 4 points 4th – 1 point 3rd – 2 points 2nd – 3 points 

Running Total 
 

4 1 2 3 

 

Summer Term Diary Dates 
 

Event Date/Time 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May 2022 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week Monday 9th May 2022 – Friday 13th May 2022 

Young Voices Thursday 19th May 2022 

PFA Midsummer Film Night Tuesday 24th May 2022, 3.30pm – 5.15pm 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebration Friday 27th May 2022 

School Closes for Half Term Friday 27th May 2022 

INSET Day Monday 6th June 2022 

Reception Reggie P Charlotte M 

Year 1 Millicent M-B Aliz K 

Year 2 Jacob R Fatima S 

Year 3 Kian S Faryal S 

Year 4 Oscar T Eric W 

Year 5 Rosie E Ismail R 

Year 6 Freya P Imaan F-M 

Reception Inaaya A 

Year 1 George N 

Year 2 Aadil F 

Year 3 Tabitha B 

Year 4 Zahra H 

Year 5 Alexander H 

Year 6 Imaan F-M  



School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 7th June 2022 

New Parents Meeting for Nursery & Reception  
Parents 

Wednesday 8th June 2022 

Father’s Day Lunches – Reception  Monday 13th June 2022 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 1 Tuesday 14th June 2022 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 2 Wednesday 15th June 2022 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 3 & Year 4 Thursday 16th June 2022 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 5 & Year 6 Friday 17th June 2022 

Sports Day Monday 20th June 2022 

Reserve Sports Day Wednesday 22nd June 2022 

Year 4, 5 & 6 Brewhouse Performance – Robin  
Hood 

Thursday 30th June 2022 

Non-Uniform Day Friday 1st July 2022 

PFA Summer Bingo Wednesday 6th July 2022 

JTMAT INSET Day – School Closed Friday 8th July 2022 

Nursery Graduation Tuesday 19th July 2022 

School Closes for Summer Wednesday 20th July 2022 

 

Diary Dates 2021-2022 
 

Event Date/Time 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May 2022 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Monday 9th May 2022 – Friday 13th May 2022 

Young Voices Thursday 19th May 2022 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations! Friday 27th May 2022 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 27th May 2022 

INSET Day Monday 6th June 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 7th June 2022 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 8th July 2022 

School Closes for Summer Wednesday 20th July 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                                                       

Dear parent(s)/carer(s) 

I am writing to inform you of two vacancies for the role of parent governor on our governing 

body. 

The role of the governing body 

The school’s governing body is responsible for providing confident and strategic 

leadership, and creating robust accountability, oversight and assurance for the school’s 

educational and financial performance. The board is passionate about education and 

committed to continuous school improvement to ensure the best possible outcomes for 

our pupils. 

The role of a parent governor 

As a parent governor, you’ll work with the governing body to ensure it effectively carries out 

the duties referred to above. You will also play a vital role in ensuring that the governing body 

is connected with, and is aware of the view of, parents and the local community. 

To be a parent governor you should have: 

¶ A strong commitment to the role and to improving outcomes for children 

¶ Good inter-personal skills, curiosity, and a willingness to learn and develop new skills 

¶  The specific skills required to ensure the governing body delivers effective 

governance 

The governing body is keen for candidates to have skills in the following: education and 

health and safety. 

 

Expectations of governors 

It would be an expectation that the successful parent/s would attend at least the 6 formal 

meetings a year, including any extra-ordinary meetings that usually arise. In addition to this, 

we would expect full confidentiality of the many aspects discussed, a thorough commitment 

to training and of course frequent, active visits within the school, talking to teachers, support 

staff and of course other stakeholders. You may also like to note that the governing body has 

a code of conduct and that any new governor will be expected to sign up to and adhere to 

that code.  

 

How to apply 

If you are interested in applying for the role, please complete the attached candidate form 

obtaining signatures of two other parents/carers of a registered pupil at the school/at one of 

the schools in the academy trust and return to Mr D. Adams by Friday 6th May 2022. If we 

receive more applications than there are vacancies, a secret ballot will be carried out. We 

will inform you closer to the time if we have to do this. 

 

If you have any queries about this process or would like to find out more about the role, please 

contact the school. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Head Teacher 

Shobnall Primary & Nursery School 

 



 

 

                                         

Candidate Name  

Candidate Address  

Candidate Statement  

 

I confirm that I am a parent or carer of a registered pupil at the school/at one of the 

schools in the academy trust. 

 

Name (Print)    ………………………………..  Signed …………………………………..   

Date …………………………………..  

Name (Print)    ……………………………….. Signed …………………………………..   

Date ………………………………….. 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 


